
 
COUNTY COMMISSION RECORD, VERNON COUNTY

Tuesday, July 25, 2023,	                                                                                            8th July Adj.

THE VERNON COUNTY COMMISSION MET, PURSUANT TO ADJOURNMENT, TUESDAY, JULY 25, 2023, AT 9:00 A.M.  

PRESENT: JOE WILSON, PRESIDING COMMISSIONER; CINDY THOMPSON, NORTHERN COMMISSIONER; EVERETT L. WOLFE, SOUTHERN COMMISSIONER 
       			
ROAD & BRIDGE
Commissioner Wolfe shared that he has spoken to Julie Zibert with MoDot about bridges on Pryor Creek and at the State Line. Information was sent to MoDot.

The Commission received a phone call from Darlene Halford with the Conservation Department about a culvert near Bushwhacker Lake in Moundville Township. Commissioner Wolfe called Randall Yokley, Township Trustee, to discuss the issue.   

911 CONTRACT
Sheriff Jason Mosher called on the Commission to further discuss the 911 Contract that will renew in December. Estimated expenses for 2024 were examined and discussed.

				APPROVAL AND SWEARING IN
The Commission was presented with a letter of resignation from Brad Cliffman, Mayor of the City of Bronaugh, and a recommendation from Nancy Pitts, President of the Board of Alderman of the City of Bronaugh, to appoint Lauren Meier as the Mayor of the City of Bronaugh. Commissioner Thompson moved to approve the recommendation; Commissioner Wolfe seconded. All voted yes to approve. Adrienne Lee, County Clerk, swore in Lauren Meier as Mayor of the City of Bronaugh. Also present was Nancy Pitts, President of the Board of Alderman for the City of Bronaugh.

				WEST CENTRAL COMMISSIONER’S MEETING
Commissioner Thompson shared that Peerless Products has agreed to host the Regional Commissioner’s meeting on September 14, 2023, and will also give the Commissioners a tour of their facility. 

FAIRGROUNDS
Alice Garber called on the Commission to inquire about placing a sign out by the highway to advertise Square Dance lessons sponsored by Mo-Kan Square Dancers that will begin August 14th. The Commission gave permission to place a sign alongside the other signs that are already in place.

DISCUSSIONS
Commissioner Wilson shared that he placed a call to Bill Handly, Metz Township Trustee to inquire about the Township Financials.

The Commission reviewed the draft of a MoDot map based on census numbers.

The Commissioners discussed a recent invoice that was received from Federal Protection, Inc.
Adrienne Lee, County Clerk, will confirm the changes to the invoice.






   ADJOURN

Ordered that Commission adjourn at 3:22 P.M. until Wednesday, July 26, 2023.



ATTEST: ________________________________ APPROVED:_____________________________
		CLERK OF COMMISSION				PRESIDING COMMISSIONER
